Understanding Your Child
“We were struggling with our daughter’s behaviour – was it just a normal phase she was going through or was there something more to it?  Things got worse so I finally contacted our Health visitor for advice and she suggested that we sign up for this course.

We were both apprehensive about going –would people think we were rubbish parents?  Would we be judged?

I can honestly say that we needn’t of worried.  It was a small group of 8 parents.  We all helped to set some ground rules at the first meeting so that we all felt reassured that we could open up about our issues in confidence knowing that none of us would discuss it with others outside of the group.

What we have learnt from Val & Nick and the rest of the group over the 10 weeks has been invaluable to us and we would definitely recommend this course to all parents, not just those who may be struggling!  It has given us the reassurance and confidence that we are good parents and this has allowed us to make positive changes that in turn has improved our daughter’s behaviour and made us all happier.

Thank you Val & Nick and all that attended the group with us – we are so glad we took part in this course. “
Jodie and Jamie Billinge 7 December 2016

